                               HAYDEN BAY CONDOMINIUM 

                                                 Election Meeting

                            November 16, 2010, 6:30 p.m.   

HBC Members Present in Person or by Proxy:

401 Johnson       437 Redmond             511 Larpenteur          543 Brumbaugh

403  Palmer        439 Anderson             513  Bender               547 Low

419  Spina          505 Welch                  525  Maltase              549  Repp

421  Viets           507 Corkum               527 Wilston

Guests Present: Tobi Crooks, Melissa Falcetti, of IBI Construction Consultants, Aaron George, Regional Account Manager for John Hardie Company.

Call to Order:  There being a quorum, Don Maltase called the meeting to order at 

6:30 p.m.

Aaron George, Regional Account Manager of John Hardie Company, was introduced by Don Maltase.  Aaron George reported on the positive aspects of Hardieplank.  Problems with Hardieplank have to do with installation problems.  Hardieplank, as with all other cladding materials, must be installed properly or problems will develop.

Garage Doors:  Amy Welch introduced a resolution:  Resolve to change out the current garage doors to Wayne Dalton 8300 Garage Doors.  The resolution passed as 75% of   HBC unit-owner present in person or by proxy voted for the resolution.  The need to make this decision was urgent as the doors need to be installed by December 31, 2010, in order to receive the 30% tax credit if the HBC address is the permanent place of residence.  

Siding Estimates:  This night’s election meeting was originally scheduled to be about siding options.  The information we need to make an informed decision is still not all gathered.  It has been a challenge to obtain the exact information for estimates that we need.  Thursday, December 2, 2010 is the next scheduled HBC election meeting.  HBC Board Members, as well as Dick Corkum, will be working with Tobi Crooks and Melissa Falcetti of IBI Construction Consultants, to try and obtain the needed information by then.  

Victor Viets introduced the motion to adjourn at 8:40 p.m.  It was approved.

The next scheduled meeting –Thursday, December 2, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. in the rec. room.                  
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